Deacons’ Report for 2018

Members of the deaconate for this year included Sandy Peplau, Nancy Hagge, Laura Lienhard, Linda Thomson, Marge Macintyre and Judi Krieger. Judi and her husband moved out of the area during the year and Marge Macintyre accepted the deacon position. 
The deaconate assisted the guest speakers and pastors with the church services when our church was without a pastor (October-April). Once Don Harpster returned, we continued to assist him with the services. The deacons also supported the pastor by providing pastoral care through home and hospital visits, meals and rides. Most of our correspondence was through emails, phone and quick after church discussions to keep us up to date on the business of the church. 
It was our responsibility to find a speaker for the Sundays that Don requested a day off and we were fortunate to have Jeremy Schrauf and Janice Chilek available to us. Linda Thomson and Marge Macintyre led us in worship and George led us in a hymn sing. 
The deaconate assisted with the free community dinner that our church members and friends put on in September. We organized a deacon luncheon of quiche and salad after church on one Sunday. David Almond facilitated the visit of Robert Fleming from Malayka House to our church on one evening and the deaconate organized the refreshments. Though the deaconate is mentioned as the organizers of several events, we must say that it is the church at large that makes everything work as a whole. We have the generous support of our members and friends in order to accomplish what we have set out to do. Thank you to you all!
Laura continued to take a lead in making sure that communion servers were available and on many occasions, she took on this responsibility herself. 

Anne Oakes continues the Friends-in-Faith Card Ministry and I feel that it is most appropriate to thank her in this report. This ministry was started by Kathy Doyle, many, many years ago and Anne’s faithfulness to this ministry is outstanding. Thank you, Anne.
The deaconate is a wonderful group of women that I have enjoyed working with this year. They are dedicated and willing to help with any task that needs to be done. Laura has agreed to take on the role of chairperson of the deaconate of this upcoming year. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandy Peplau, Chairperson for Deaconate

